On June 29th Board Member Monroe Benaim asked the following questions regarding Board Item PM7 - Project Modification for J.C. Mitchell:

Question #1:  If you are paying for moving expenses and audio enhancements, I do not understand where this money is coming from.  Was the original budget overstated or was something else changed from the original construction plan?

Response #1:  We always include a construction contingency in construction management contracts.  That is standard practice.

Question #2:  What audio enhancement?

Response #2:  Teachers wear infrared wireless microphones that distributes the teachers voice evenly throughout the classroom.  Studies have shown the effectiveness of this technology in improving the learning environment of students because they can hear the teacher more clearly.

Question #3:  Also, when we take money back from a contractor, do we lose an administrative component for them handling the money?

Response #3:  The contractor's fee is not based on the contingency so we do not lose anything when we take out of his contract.  If we use the contingency the contractor is entitled to overhead and profit only if the changes exceed $300,000.

